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Angelus Letter

20 May 2021

St. Bernadine of Siena

LETTER #120
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
 
Friday Mass 8AM* at with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM*
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM*
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
                       
* Masks are required.
 
DEACON KELLY MOVES TO BRUNSWICK
 
Deacon Ian Kelly, who has been living and ministering here at St. Sebastian Parish for the past few weeks, moved this past Tuesday to his deaconal assignment at St. Ambrose in Brunswick. Once again, Deacon Ian was here just when we needed him most to assist us with some technical needs as well as assisting at Masses and preaching during the week. Next year about this time he should be ordained a priest! Please keep him in your prayers.
 
SPEAKING OF SEMINARIANS
 
It is always encouraging when we have visiting priests to the diocese or when we are appointed a new Bishop and they comment on the esprit de corps among the priests of our diocese. In general, the Diocese of Cleveland is noted not only for having a closely knit presbyterate, but also for having an above average number of seminarians studying for the priesthood. (We could use a lot more, but we are better off than most!) A lot of this is attributed to the fact that we have our own seminaries. Unlike many other dioceses, the men of this diocese not only study together (from five to nine years) but do so within the diocese in which they will serve. That is the reason, for example, that we are able see so many seminarians at St. Sebastian during the year. This doesn’t happen everywhere!
 
Because of the success of our seminaries (Borromeo Minor Seminary and St. Mary Major Seminary), we as a diocese have rededicated ourselves to these teaching institutions, the existence of which has been in doubt for a few decades. Part of this rededication is in the renovation, remodeling and restoration of the old buildings that have not had significant improvements in many, many years. Electricity, technology, plumbing, living spaces, recreational spaces, structural integrity and chapel improvements are all being addressed as part of the Heart of a Shepherd campaign coming your way soon. Please keep this campaign and your possible involvement in your prayers.
 
FATHER SIMONE WANTS TO SHARE A WORD WITH YOU
 
Fr. Simone has been regularly writing his “Word of the Week” in the Sunday Bulletin. A number of parishioners have asked that they be put together in some concentrated form and be made available. So, with great pleasure we present this link to four years of Fr. Anthony’s Word of the Week: www.stsebastian.org/news/fr-anthonys-word-week
 
SPECTACULAR JOB!
Thank you to everyone who supported this year’s Spectacular or paddle raise initiative! Including those who donated items to the silent auction, were event sponsors, purchased raffle tickets or bid on items at this year’s major school fundraiser. Because of your generosity, this year’s Spectacular grossed over $95,000 to date, with more donations still coming in. A special thank you to this year’s fabulous co-chairs Carrie Pozsgay and Lori Krohn for all their leadership, enthusiasm and hard work. Also thank you to Natalie Griffin-Kinney for organizing all the one-of-a-kind classroom projects. You three truly made the event spectacular! For a full list of event sponsors, please visit the Spectacular page on our school’s website.

NEW CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL IN AKRON
 
Coming soon to Akron, a new high school in the Catholic tradition opening at St. Paul Parish in South Akron. The Chesterton Academy, in formation for about two years, was approved just this past week by Bishop Malesic to open at St. Paul. Using a classical model of education, its students will work with original textbooks to engage with fundamental ideas of leadership, virtue, and holiness. It is thoroughly believed that this new high school will attract students who already would not be making use of our present Catholic high schools and therefor, rather posing an enrollment threat, will increase the number of those receiving an education in our Catholic tradition in the Akron and surrounding areas. 

The idea for the school came about when Mr. Rocco Galizio and I went to a G. K. Chesterton Conference in Kansas City. We went to a presentation on G. K. Chesterton Academies and thought, “We need one of these in Akron to attract more students to Catholic education!” He has been working on it ever since and today we see the hopeful fruits of that labor! 

For more information on the Chesterton Academies and the Akron Academy in particular, go to https://akronchestertonacademy.org. There are also a few families in the parish with whom you might speak. Contact the Academy for more information.

DE-COVID-ATION
There has been exciting news as of late from the CDC that seems to say that we are seeing the end of the health regulations, which we have had to cope with over the past year and a half. From distancing to masks, health officials are saying, if all holds well, these things will soon be history!

So far, the official date for some return to normalcy within the Catholic Church is the weekend of June 5th and 6th. I anticipate, at that time, that, when you come to Mass, the signs on the doors stating that masks must be worn will be removed, ropes will be removed from the pews and servers will begin holding the missal once again. It is just a guess on my part that some things will remain in effect such as no reception of Precious Blood nor Sign of Peace. But who knows? We shall see.

Here’s the catch at the moment. Although the CDC has said our precautions may be done away with earlier and the governor has said that he will, so far, he has not signed anything that makes it official. Our Bishop is not under any obligation to follow any of the governor’s regulations, but the Bishops of Ohio have been cooperating in the hopes of doing the most good in bringing this pandemic to an end. 

Another difficulty is in the Bishops of Ohio desiring to have a uniform policy across the state although the bishops themselves have different levels of comfort with the elimination of the COVID mandates and the easing of COVID practices. They are currently working on what exactly the Catholic Church in the state of Ohio will look like (we may find out as early as this week) and when I know, I will pass it on to you.

Here is where things stand at the moment: The obligation to return to Mass will begin with the weekend of June 5th and 6th. COVID health precautions are remaining in effect either until that time or if and when we hear from our Bishops that the time line has changed. In any event, please prepare yourself to experience whatever it is that may be coming our way!

MASS OBLIGATION
 
“The obligation to attend Mass on Sunday and Holy Days is something God asks of us not out of his own necessity to be worshipped, but rather as a gift to the faithful for their spiritual well-being, eternal salvation and formation in our relationship with God and one another.” 

I interestingly and unexpectedly had dinner with Cardinal Burk recently and we spoke about the lifting of the requirement to go to Mass. The cardinal, recognized around the globe as an expert in canon law, mentioned that this was an obligation that could not be lifted in the first place because it was not a man-made law but a matter of Divine Law. This law to worship God extends back through the book of Genesis. 

That being said, the obligation to attend Mass, while a serious one, is not an absolute one. If we are prevented from attending Mass (we are ill, in real danger of becoming ill, have found ourselves in a serious situation that prevents us from attending such as being in a car accident or needing to take someone to the hospital, or if we are traveling to a location where Mass in not available - say landing on the moon) then there is no violation of this Divine Law (though the obligation to keep holy the Sabbath remains.) The bishops had to keep this in mind when “lifting” the obligation to attend Mass. In a sense, they had to decide for Catholics as a body that we were either too ill or in danger of becoming ill to attend Mass. Now that this time has passed, we are blessed to be able to return and experience together the celebration of our salvation, offering thanks to God and uniting again as the Body of Christ in the reception of the Eucharist. What a blessing for us! Please pray for the parish as we anticipate this joyful day.

One particular note that Bishop Malesic wrote that I think is worthy of passing on is this sentiment. “This has been a very upsetting and, for many, a scary year. The transition back to pre-COVID days will be more difficult for some.” The Bishop asks us, “to exercise great patience, understanding and charity during this time.” I even find myself in amazement at what we used to take so casually: A romantic black and white movie in which a man lights two cigarettes and then passes one to his love interest! Drinking from a water fountain! Giving someone a taste of your beverage or ice cream cone! Oh, it certainly may take a little time to feel secure and comfortable after the days we have experienced!

For more information, go here: www.dioceseofcleveland.org/news/2021/05/13/bishops-of-ohio-announce-lifting-of-dispensation-from-the-obligation-to-attend-mass-on-sundays-holy-days-of-obligation
Thank you, Saint Sebastian, the patron saint to be invoked against contagious diseases, for seeing us though these difficult months! Please continue to intercede for us and keep us safe as we return to full participation at the altar!

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, John Barnhart, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Kathy Seikel, Brian Walsh and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

